
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

29 November 2024 

 

Media Statement: ZEP Extended to 28 November 2025 
 

 
Today, the Minister of Home Affairs extended the Zimbabwean Exemption Permit (ZEP) until 

28 November 2025, in order to comply with a June 2023 High Court order that requires him 

to conduct a fair and rational process before deciding the future of the ZEP dispensation. This 

means that the ZEP is deemed valid at least to 28 November 2025 and, ultimately, until the 

Minister has complied with the June 2023 court order. As such, no ZEP holder can be denied 

their rights to work or study, nor can they be denied access to private or public services.  

 

 

END 

North Block, La Val Office 
Block, 45 Jan Smuts Avenue, 

Westcliff, Johannesburg, 
2193 

South Africa 
 

Postnet Suite 130, Private Bag 
x2600, Houghton 2041 

Tel: +27 11 482 2872 
Email: info@hsf.org.za 

Website: www.hsf.org.za 

Director: Naseema Fakir 
Trustees: • Max du Plessis • Cora Hoexter • Nick Jonsson • Daniel Jowell • Kalim Rajab • Palesa Morudu • Phila Zulu 

Patron: Prof. Thuli Madonsela  

Helen Suzman Foundation Trust 
Trust No: 1455/93 
NPO Reg. No. 036-281-NPO 
PBO no:  930020049 


